OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

0CT 09 201

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

At first blush, I was inclined to sign this bill because it certainly seems inappropriate to shackle a
pregnant inmate unless absolutely necessary. However, the language of this measure goes too
far, prohibiting not only shackling, but also the use of handcuffs or restraints of any kind except
under ill-defined circumstances.

Let's be clear. Inmates. whether pregnant or not. need to be transported in a manner that is safe
for them and others. The restrictive criteria set forth in this bill go beyond what is necessary to
protect the health and dignity of pregnant inmates and will only serve to sow confusion and
invite lawsuits.

[ am returning Assembly Bill 568 without my signature.

Sincerely.
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g/l Olen
Edmund G. Brpwn Jr.
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